PINE VALLEY CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT 2020

Dear Residents of Pine Valley Central School District:

On Tuesday, December 18, 2018 the Pine Valley Central School Board of Education is asking for your
support for a 6.5 million dollar facilities improvement project which will result in a ZERO INCREASE to
your property taxes. The Board of Education has carefully designed this project to address the following
areas:

SAFETY, ACCESSIBILITY AND GENERAL MAINTENANCE:
*= Total Cost: $850,000
= Relocate Buildings and Grounds office to the junior/senior high school receiving area
= Relocate Business office across from the superintendent’s office and install security door to limit
direct access into the elementary building and return existing business office to instructional space
= Install grab bars, mirrors and push buttons on doors (toilet rooms), benches (locker rooms) and
viewing positions for wheelchairs (auditorium) for ADA (Americans with Disabilities Act) compliance

HEATING, VENTILATION AND AIR CONDITIONING (HVAC) SYSTEMS:
= Total Cost: $2,950,000
= Replace outdated building controls and air handling units in both the elementary and junior/senior
high school

OUTDOOR FIELD USE:
» Total Cost: $1,400,000
= Regrade the soccer/football field, install drainage and sod
= Install four new LED lights and poles at the soccer/football field
* Provide additional drainage at the varsity baseball field

ENHANCE INSTRUCTIONAL PROGRAMMING:
= Total Cost: $1,300,000
= Reconstruct existing CAD Lab, Maker Space, Wood Shop, Paint Room, Dust collector, Maple
Processing
= Add Greenhouse-Innovation Lab
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> Please attend the informational meeting on Monday, November 19™, at 7 pm in the Jr./Sr. High School
Auditorium where more in-depth information will be shared.

> Visit our website to view the Capital Improvements Project 2020 PowerPoint presentation: www.pval.org
(click on shortcut tab on home page under “Headlines & Features”).

> If your group/organization would like a presentation on this project, please contact Superintendent Scott Payne
at 988-3293 ext. 3399.

> In the event that the District’s schools are closed on December 18, 2018 due to emergency or

inclement weather (or for any other reason), the date of the vote will be changed, without further
notice, to the date on which the District’s schools are next open.

FINANCING THE PROJECT:

This project will be paid for through state building aid and from the district’s capital reserve fund and will be
completed with NO INCREASE in taxes.



http://www.pval.org/

